
Grand Junction, Colorado 

April 1, 1942 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were; Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, 

Robb, Treece and President Campbell. Also present were City 

Manager Brownson, City Attorney Hinman, and City Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held March 18th were read 

and approved. 

 

 The report of James E. Ragan, auditor, for the affairs of the 

City for the year 1941 was presented and the letter of transmittal 

was read by the City Clerk. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 

seconded by Councilman Ross that the report be referred to the 

financial committee, Councilmen Treece and Hoisington. Motion 

carried. 

 

 Applications for the renewal of 3.2 beer licenses for City 

Market, Interstate Cigar Store and Safeway Stores, were presented. 

It was moved by Councilman Robb and seconded by Councilman 

Hoisington that the applications be approved and licenses granted. 

Motion carried. 

 

 City Manager Brownson reported that numerous residents of 

Henderson Heights Subdivision, which is located east of Twelfth 

Street and south of Elm Avenue have indicated their desire to 

bring this subdivision into the City. Many of the property owners 

residing in the territory between Twelfth and Fifteenth Streets 

and North and Elm Avenues do not desire to come into the City at 

this time. Considerable discussion was had by the Council in 

regard to taking in property, and what the policy should be in 

annexing same. It was moved by Councilman Hoisington and seconded 

by Councilman Carson that the City Council favored taking in 

contiguous territory, and that all the property between North 

Avenue and Elm Avenue, including Henderson Heights Subdivision, be 

annexed together. Motion carried. 

 

 The matter of parking bicycles in the business district was 

brought up and discussed. Mr. Brownson stated that he had been 

working on a tentative draft of a bicycle ordinance regulating 

these vehicles and wanted an expression of the Council on various 

phases of the matter. It was agreed that Mr. Brownson should find 

out about parking spaces and racks in the business district and 

report back to the Council. 

 

 A supplemental agreement to our lease covering the site for 

CCC Camps BR-22-C and G-2-C was received from the office of the 

District Quartermaster. This supplement provides that "The 

existing permission granted the Civilian Conservation Corps 

continues in effect, and the armed forces of the United States are 

hereby authorized use of the above described premises to be 



determined by proper governmental authority, for the duration of 

the emergency or until such time as need by the armed forces no 

longer exists." It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Treece that the City Manager be authorized to execute 

the supplemental agreement on behalf of the City of Grand 

Junction. Motion carried. 

 

 It was reported that C. E. Cherrington had resumed his duties 

as Judge of the Municipal Court after a leave of absence of 

several months due to illness. 

 

 Mr. Brownson reported that Mr. Munro, C.A.A. engineer had 

been in the City and they had made additional investigations and 

inspections in regard to the airport. 

 

 The bond of Fred McKenzie, having been approved as to form by 

the City Attorney was presented. It was moved by Councilman Boston 

and seconded by Councilman Treece that the bond be accepted and 

filed. Motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Boston that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


